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  Presidentôs Message: 
 

   Hi Everyone!! BRRRRRRRRRRRRRR------ It's mighty brisk out there!!!  But, don't worry "Funseekers", April is 

right around the corner.  Keep those trickle chargers charging and at 2 amps and you'll be thankful you did.  We had a 

great meeting in January with a lot of great ideas to try and utilize for this year's cruise season.  As you all know 

Dickie will be taking over the honors for this year so in turn I ask for all your help and support to help him in his new 

role as Director of Cruises.   Danny D. will serve as chief helper  for him but please don't stop there!!!!  Pitch in, 

you"ll be glad you did.  I will be looking for some committees to start up at the February meeting so don't be shy and 

raise your hands when need be.  

 

   This year we will be trying something new with a Mass Lottery Scratch Ticket Giveaway !!!  Bill Doucette's brain 

child could have an impact on our goal for charitable giving .  Bill has done a lot of hard work on this so it's true that 

ideas put into motion by NSCM members can yield big dividends.  This approach will help with our club objectives 

which are our two main charitable categories, Veterans and Kids, so I will be looking for 100% support on this 

endeavor.  So let's hear your ideas to help keep this club achieve and maintain greatness.  Also, some interest has 

surfaced doing some weekend Cruises this year.   The E- Board is working behind the scenes to do 2-3 of these 

depending on the interest levels.   We are working on our spring gala at Angelica's so dancing shoes will be highly 

recommended.  Hey Patty!! Where did you put my white El Padrinos with the goldfish heels????  Let me tell you, Iôll 

be steppin' in those bad boys!!!  Remember Pee Wee dancing on the bar in the Biker hang-out?  Well, better than 

that...  Any ideas for our Dust Off Cruise?  It can be an oldie but goodie.  Ring us up so we can get going on it  It will 

be at the Northampton Inn with an invitation to our good friends from Berkshire Corvettes, so look out for more 

details on that.  Membership is right on pace with 150 members going into 2018.   Attendance has been good and I 

like especially welcoming our new members and some new/ old members as well.  Anyways, just wanted to say hi 

and let you know that myself and the rest of the E-Board are always there to take your calls and emails so take 

advantage of the service.  In the meantime, stay warm, healthy, wear your nametags (sorry, no freebees if you do, it's 

just a good idea) and of course save that all important wave!!!  

 

Your Prez, 

Greg  

 

 

 



 

  Monthly Membership Meeting Notes: 
 

Monthly Membership Meetings for January 18, 2018 

  President Egavian began the January meeting of NSCM, being held at the Wakefield Elks, at 7:01 PM by asking the 

twenty-seven members to stand and accompany him in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the USA.  The 

President then asked if any new members were present, none in attendance..He thanked everyone present for coming, 

despite the cold weather.  He could hear the creaking bones as people stood to make their pledge to the flag..Cold 

weather makes it tough to move.  He continued that this was a small Winter crowd present, but when people show up at 

meetings, meetings get things done.  He then asked for the reports of the Eboard members present.  Vice President, Tony 

Liburdi, said he had nothing to report at that time.  Cruise Night Director, Dickie Cialone, had nothing to report.  

Treasurer, Jim Burns, read his report on the status of the treasury.  Membership Director, Joe Generazzo, said there is 

currently 116 paid members as compared to one hundred and forty last year.  Greg asked if this was normal and Joe said 

that 25 to thirty people usually donôt renew, but by the end of February the club should have around one hundred and 

fifty members.  And usually thirty or forty join during the Summer.  Greg had made a motion to accept the reports and 

all were accepted. 

  He then reopened the meeting.  Greg said that there was a number of members going to the event meeting at Corvette 

Mikes in Carver, MA. on Saturday the 20th of January.  If anyone else would like to go they would meet at the Square 

One Mall at 8:30am.  The meeting starts at 10am.  Greg said he received seven blank slates back and they all had a 

consistent theme ....revert back to 2015 when the emphasis was having fun.  Have some weekend away trips, better 

prizes at the Cruise Nights, not too much on food destinations.  But the usual things, ice cream runs, Greg said he would 

like more feedback.  He said that Rochelle Goldberg had sent him eight suggestions with five being doable.  One being 

going to the Hampton Beach fireworks.  He said it had been two years since the club had done this event and all the 

parking connections for the vettes were gone.  He said that Mike Champo had volunteered parking in the yard of his 

cottage.  But Greg said once you park you will be unable to leave until after the fireworks are over.  However, if there is 

enough interest he will look into it and the club could supply cold drinks and munchies.  Also for a comedian to entertain 

instead of DJ at the Spring Gala.  Greg said that he would explore the possibility of having something like that at the 

Kowloon with food and then entertainment afterwards and would be a February event.  There is also a steamboat festival 

in Meredith, NH that would be something to look into.  Barry Keohan said that a mid-March bus trip to Foxwoods would 

be something to do again.  Tony Liburdi said that he still had all the information on the bus company.  They said as it 

gets close they will have a price for the people who wish to go.  Jim Burns said that the Ogunquit, Maine trip with a day 

trip to the Owl Head Transportation Museum could be changed to having a meal and watching a play at the Playhouse in 

town.  The ride to the museum would take one and a half hours.  The Red Jacket Inn weekend will be on June 23-24th.  

Greg said that there are ten to twelve cars interested so far; around twenty-four members.  There will be more 

information at the February meeting.  The Spring Gala will be at Angelica`s.  It will take place on April 21st or 28th.  

The Bowtie Shop is having the seminars while they transform a 1954 Corvette into  a restomod.  Sessions start at 6:30pm 

and an email blast will be sent out before the next session.  Greg met with Rick Scarpaci last week to start designing the 

55th Anniversary t-shirts and the ladies will have a ladies top instead of the t-shirt.  Tony Liburdi then went over the 

bylaw changes and additions that were emailed to the members for their review.  These changes will be voted on at the 

February meeting.  Another email blast will be sent out for members to review these changes again.  Members must 

attend the February meeting to vote.  Tony said that we are trying to learn from past mistakes.  The membership must 

decide what to do for charities, dues, etc.  Greg then asked for any more new or old business and none was noted.  

Congratulations to the winner of the raffle, Jim Campbell.  At 7:39PM Greg made a motion to end the meeting. 

These are my views as I see and record it. 

   Dan Dellucci 



 

 

 

TECH TALK:  

( WE WOULD WELCOME YOUR SUGGESTIONS OR ARTICLES FOR PUBLISHING FOR OUR 

MEMBERSHIP.)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

FYI 

MA State Inspection Law Effective October  1, 2017  

Effective October 1, 20 17, there is a new Massachusetts State Inspection Law .  You can get an idea of 

what to expect by reviewing the link below:  

http://www.srtforums.com/forums/f38/oct-1st-new-ma-state-inspection-laws-469558 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

 

A REMINDER FOR ALL OUR FELLOW MEMBERS AND ANYONE READING THIS ARTICLE: 

YOUR VEHICLE INSPECTION IS REQUIRED IF THIS IS YOUR MONTH TO GET INSPECTECTED. 

DON'T WAIT OR PUT IT OFF!!!         2 

 

 

http://www.srtforums.com/forums/f38/oct-1st-new-ma-state-inspection-laws-469558/


MA Law Effective April 7, 201 5 Creates New Surcha rgeable Violation  

The MA legislature has passed a new law set to go into effect on April 7, 2015.  The new law requires 

that you turn on your headlights and tail lights whenever you turn on your windshield wipers.  The new 

law also requires headlights and tail lights be turned on when visibility is reduced to less than 500 feet.  

Failure to follow this new law could result in a ticket AND insurance surcharge.  

So please remember to turn on your lights when it is rainy or foggy!  

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

NH Law Effective July  1, 2015 

  As of July 1, 2015, it will be against the law to drive and talk on a cell phone in New Hampshire unless 

you are using a hands free solution such as speaker phone or Bluetooth through your car radio.   This 

is similar to what the state of Connecticut enforces presently.  

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

AAA Membership Benefits: Bicycle Service 

 

Everyone knows that AAA offers 24-hour roadside assistance for your vehicle, but now AAA Southern New England and 

NJ Auto Club covers your bicycle, too!  

AAA Bicycle Service is free and available to all membership levels including insiders! There is no sign up or enrollment. 

AAA Members automatically receive two bicycle calls per year.  

If your bicycle breaks down while youôre out for a ride, simply call the road service number on your AAA card (1-800-

AAA -HELP).  

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 



2019 Chevrolet Corvette ZR1: Here It Is, In All its 755-HP 

Glory 

The King of the Hill is back. 

 
BY MÁTÉ PETRÁNY  

NOV 29, 2017 

Update, 11/29/2017 : Chevy has just officially unveiled the 2019 Corvette ZR1 Convertible at the 2017 Los 
Angeles Auto Show. Find specs, price and photos right here. 

The pack leader is finally here, launched in Sebring Orange to make sure you notice all the significant upgrades 
that no doubt make it the fastest street car GM has ever made. This is the 2019 Chevrolet Corvette ZR1. 

Not all Corvette generations spawn a ZR1, but the previous one from 2009 left quite an impression with its 638 
horsepower LS9. Eight years wiser, the Corvette team used all they had to create a worthy successor. Looking at 
all the figures, the C7 ZR1 shouldn't disappoint. 

It all start with its big, bulging exposed carbon -fiber hood. Apparently, GM put a lot of effort into coming up 
with the C6 ZR1's transparent hood window, only to find that some customers thought it looked like a cheap 
piece of plastic. So this time around, they went all in. 

 

The trick is that one of those two pieces is the actual carbon fiber intercooler cover, meaning that the engine is 
out in the open through what GM calls a "halo" hood. The carbon weave is perfectly aligned with the body 
panel, but the intercooler cover will move around when the engine is running, since it's part of the drivetrain. 
Now that's just bonkers. 

What's more, the two openings in front of the cover extrude hot air from the engine bay, which is much needed, 
since the ZR1 packs eight very angry cylinders. 

http://www.roadandtrack.com/author/16213/máté-petrány/
http://www.roadandtrack.com/car-shows/los-angeles-auto-show/a13974293/2019-corvette-zr1-convertible-la-auto-show-first-look-price/


 

Despite all the wishful thinking, the new LT5 doesn't come with a DOHC head like the Lotus-enhanced original 
did in the '90s. Instead, the ZR1's new pushrod V8 features a 52-percent larger supercharger than the Z06's 
LT4, as well as GMôs first dual-injection system, to get 755 horsepower and 715 lb-ft of torque out of high 
octane and dense air. 

This dry sump motor also features GM's largest ever throttle bodies at 95mm, as well as an upgraded 
crankshaft with a wider key slot. What's even cooler is that the whole thing is connected to a patent-pending 
active exhaust, which should give you a wider range of nasty noises, promising Motörhead-levels of decibels in 
race mode. And since they don't expect to sell more than 3000 ZR1s a year, all of the LT5s will be hand-built in 
Bowling Green. 

 

To keep all that power on the asphalt, Chevrolet came up with an equally serious aero package in a rolling wind 
tunnel, with both versions of the ZR1's available rear wings bolted to the chassis itselfðnot unlike the Corvette 
Racing C7.R. 

Chevy claims that after benchmarking a few sports cars with active wings, they came to the conclusion that 
those serve more of an aesthetic purpose than anything else. That, and the fact that an active wing would have 
been a packaging nightmare on the C7, led Chevy to offer a pair of fixed wing designs, as well as a clever front 
underwing designed to balance out the additional rear downforce without making the car unusable on the 
street. It gives the ZR1 an estimated 950 lbs. of downforce near its top speed. 



 

Said top speed is "somewhere above" 210 miles per hour, as long as you stick to the standard wing.  

Talking of sticks, there's an available seven-speed manual with rev-matching that's "more robust for track 
duty," but for the first time ever, the ZR1 can also be had with GM's 8-speed automatic. The 10-speed auto 
simply didn't fit, as it was n ever intended for the C7 platform. 

If you must know, the final drive ratios are 3.42 (manual) and 2.41 (automatic).  

 

Dual-injection means the LT5 uses primary direct injection as well as supplemental port injection, to get 755 
horsepower out of 6.2 liters with the help of that gigantic supercharger. And those "conservatively estimated" 
755 horses have to motivate 3560 lbs. of Corvette. 

Huge forces demand lots of rubber, so the ZR1 comes with 335 section rear tires, as well as half an inch wider 
front wheel s with an open design for improved brake cooling. The brakes are equally monstrous two-piece 
carbon ceramic rotors, with fixed six -piston aluminum calipers at the front.  



Remember the Z06's overheating issues? GM does too. 

 

Not only does the ZR1 have a more-efficient intercooler system with a heat extractor hole in its hood, but it also 
packs four new radiators, bringing the number of heat -exchangers to 13. A Bugatti Veyron has 10. 

While this car contains the most carbon fiber GM has ever put in a vehicle, the extra fluids, coolers and the 
wing add more weight than the composites can shed, and that's why the ZR1 is slightly heavier at 3560 lbs. 

Suspension-wise, it has a double wishbone setup all around, with cast aluminum upper and lower control arms, 
transverse-mounted composite springs and Magnetic Ride Control standard. The ZR1 package also includes a 
performance-focused traction control system, the electronic differential, and that super loud exhaust.  

 

In terms of design, the ZR1 comes with a completely new front that's basically one giant air intake, as well as 
the wider body, and lots of optional exposed carbon bits, including the hood, the quarter panel inserts, the side 
rockers, the front splitter, the rear wing and the removable top.  

The brake calipers can be had in black, gray, yellow or red, while due to popular demand, Chevy kept the 
chrome wheel option. Luckily, younger buyers can choose from three more tasteful wheel finishes. 



Going back to the wings, the standard one generates up to 70 percent more downforce than the Z06ôs base aero 
package, while the available two-way-adjustable high wing grants about 60 percent more than the Z06 with the 
available Z07 Performance Package. 

 

That's 950 lbs pushing down the back, and to complement that, the optional ZTK Performance Package also 
includes a front splitter with carbon -fiber end caps, Michelin Pilot Sport Cup 2 tires (instead of the run -flat 
Super Sports), and specific chassis and Magnetic Ride Control tuning for greater cornering speeds. Plus the 
bucket seats, naturally. 

Of course if you prefer your ZR1 somewhat milder, you can spec it with heated and vented Napa leather-
trimmed seats, and a Bose audio system. Yet options such as the carbon fiber-rimmed steering wheel and the 
Performance Data Recorder feel more appropriate. 

 

 



Just to tease us further before the ZR1 goes on sale next spring, the launch car features the Sebring Orange 
Design Package, which gives you this exterior color, as well as orange brake calipers, rocker and splitter accent 
stripes, seat belts and interior stitching, with the competition seats and a bronze aluminum interior trim.  

It's pretty, and pretty much everything you could want from a Corvette. The Dodge Viper ACR might be dead, 
but there seems to be a new King of the Hill. 

 

Get your check books ready for next spring, with prices staying "at the usual ZR1 levels." More to come soon! 

 

The C7 Stingray wasn't designed with the ZR1 in mind, but according to Chevrolet, the platform can take the 
power without any problem.  

And power, there's plenty of: 755 horsepower and 715 lb-ft of torque.  



 

The active exhaust is a patent-pending new design, with a wider range and more noise at the top. 

This is what they call the high wing. 

At 3560 lbs., the ZR1 is heavier than a Z06. Mostly due to its four extra radiators.  

The 'halo' hood actually lets the engine's carbon-fiber intercooler cover poke out into the air.  

The new supercharger has 52 percent more volume than the blower on the Z06, which means it was simply too 
tall for the C7's engine bay. 

So, they cut a giant hole, decorated with exposed carbon fiber. 

They also optimized the airflow to improve cooling.  

Air in, water out, everybody is happy. 

Under all the fancy composites, it's still a pushrod, overhead-valve engine, although with GM's first dual -
injection head, complete with their largest ever throttle bodies at 95mm, plus a dry -sump bottom.  

This is what an estimated 950 lbs. of downforce looks like. 

It's a complex wing bolted straight to the chassis via aluminum beams. 

Order an all-black ZR1, and see how much of a Batmobile it becomes. 

All the exterior trim is exposed carbon.  

1.5-inch wider front tires and equally monstrous two -piece carbon ceramic rotors, with fixed six-piston 
aluminum calipers.  

The ride height remains the same, if you can believe it. 



The track-ready front splitter. Not small, but it would have been much larger if it wasn't for the ZR1's new 
underwing.  

Even the steering wheel is made of carbon. 

It remains a hatchback. 

Hitting the dealers in spring, the ZR1 is not a limi ted edition model, although Chevy doesn't expect to sell more 
than 3000 units a year. The engines are all hand-built.  

The C7 Stingray wasn't designed with the ZR1 in mind, but according to Chevrolet, the platform can take the 
power without any problem.  

 

 
 
 



 

 

  Monthly Events Schedule: 

 

 

FEBRUARY 2018  

TUESDAY  FEB. 6TH. WEEKLY DINNER MEETING T.B.A. VIA AN E-MAIL BLAST  

THURSDAY  FEB. 8TH. E-BOARD MEETING TBA 7PM 

TUESDAY  FEB. 13TH.  WEEKLY DINNER MEETING T.B.A. VIA AN E-MAIL BLAST  

THURSDAY  FEB. 15 TH. MONTHLY MEETING AT THE WAKEFIELD ELKS AT 7PM 

TUESDAY  FEB. 20TH WEEKLYDINNER MEETING T.B.A. VIA AN E-MAIL BLAST  

TUESDAY  FEB. 27TH.  WEEKLY DINNER MEETING AT T.B.A. VIA AN E-MAIL BLAST  

 

 

http://northshorecorvettes.com/february-2015/


 
Monthly Announcements: (From Membership by the 25

th
 of Month) 

 

 
 

CONGRATS TO OUR BIRTHDAY BABIES FOR THE MONTH OF 

FEBRUARY 

aŜƳōŜǊǎΩ bŀƳŜ 

BOB IMLACH      ALFRED MAROTTA 

JOSEPK MIKSIS     DEBBIE GENERAZZO 

TONY LIBURDI     RON GERACE 



 

 

 
NSCM Membership Report: By Joe Generazzo 

 
116 Members 

 
TO JOIN, GO TO OUR WEBSITE 

http://www.northshorecorvettes.com 
and click on the Membership Application Link 

or  
print the application form at the end of this newsletter 

and fill it out and mail it to the address on the application 
along with your application fee check 

 
* unless notified on website 

 
please contact: 

 
 Joe Generazzo 

 
Phone: 617-846-0651                   E-Mail: joenolan34@aol.com 

 
 
 
 



 

 

                                              (     ) New Membership                       1 or 2 People in the same household.        $75.00 

                                              (     ) Renewal                                        1 Person   ($55.00)      or   2 People   ($60.00) 

PRINT the full names (first and last) of the one or two individuals within the same household that will hold the one or 

 two votes.   (Guests cannot vote)  (PRINT as CLEARLY as POSSIBLE) 

Vote 1 (First Name)  ____________________________  (Last Name)  ________________________________________ 

Vote 2 (first Name)  ____________________________  (Last Name)   ________________________________________ 

Address  _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City  ___________________________________________________  State  _______  Zip code  ____________________ 

Home Phone ________________  Cell Phone _______________  Birth Month  Vote 1  __________ Vote 2 ___________  

Vote 1     Email   Address  ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Vote 2     Email   Address  ____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Corvette Info:  Year  ______     Style:   Roadster  /  Convertible   (     )     Coup   (     )      Color   ______________________ 

 

I was a member(s) of North Shore Corvettes of Massachusetts, Inc. before.                                   No   (     )          Yes   (     ) 

 

Do you give permission to distribute all your club roster info to other NSCM members?             No   (      )          Yes   (     ) 

 

Please Make check payable to:  North Shore Corvettes of MA, Inc. (NSCM) 

Mail to:                      North Shore Corvettes of MA, Inc 

                                    P.O. Box 520142 

                                    Winthrop, MA  02152 

 

IN WHAT CAPACITY WOULD YOU LIKE TO SERVE 

(     )   Member               (     )   Eboard               (     )   Officer               (     )   Other Committees 

 

 

I / We have read and agree to abide by all the provisions set forth in the NSCM Guidelines including the 

 b{/aΩǎ Code of Ethics as adopted by the North Shore Corvettes of MA, Inc. Eboard and Membership. 

 

(Voter 1)   Signature   _____________________________________________     Date   ____________________________ 

(Voter 2)   Signature   _____________________________________________     Date   ____________________________ 

(Add a Late Fee of $10.00 after January 31st to February 28th for any renewals) 

If a renewal is not received by March 1st the membership fee will be $75.00 

 

Total Amount Enclosed   $ _____________ 

Thank you for joining / rejoining the North Shore Corvettes of MA, Inc.  Save the Wave! 

 

 

OFFICIAL USE ONLY:   Received Check #   ________     Amount $ ________     Date   ________              Form #09-19-14 

 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATI ON / RENEWAL FORM  

(January 1 to December 31) 



 

Other NSCM Business or Information: 

               

 

              

 

                

        

                      

 



 

 

 

 


